
Reseda Neighborhood Council 

Statement of Solidarity with the Survivors of the Wildfires 

Following the tragedies caused by the recent wildfires and windstorms, the Reseda 
Neighborhood Council extends our deepest condolences and sympathy to the people of the 
Pacific Palisades, Sylmar, Altadena, Topanga Canyon, and all other affected communities. 

We are inspired by the efforts made by countless everyday people from across Los Angeles 
County and Southern California to volunteer, donate, and care for the survivors of these horrific 
events. We want to thank the world class first responders from Los Angeles, the inmate 
firefighters of the conservation camp program, and firefighters from neighboring counties, as 
well as from across the state of California, our nation, and even from across the globe, who have 
worked tirelessly to contain the fires and keep people safe. 

Despite the devastation and grief, Los Angeles remains a city of remarkably courageous, 
resilient, selfless, and determined people. We wish the affected communities a speedy recovery 
and the best moving forward as they work to rebuild, and thank all who have donated their time, 
energy, and resources to help those impacted by the fires. 

This community impact statement was passed in a meeting held in accordance with the Brown 
Act on January 21, 2025 with a vote count of 10 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain, and 0 ineligible. 


